CONGRATULATIONS! 2019 HIGH SCHOOL AND COLLEGE GRADUATES

Steeple Talk

Faith

Fellowship

Mission



High School

Madeline Blackwell Lexington Senior High Lenoir-Rhyne University

William Blackerby, V Lexington Senior High UNC-Chapel Hill

Colby Skotthy North Davidson High NC State University

Brenna Wood West Davidson High UNC-Chapel Hill

Alex Upton North Davidson High UNC-Chapel Hill

ANNIVERSARIES

On June 18th, Sherri Salinas will celebrate 7 years with us as Financial and Administrative Assistant. On June 26th, Jim Skotthy will celebrate 2 years as our Business Administrator. We are grateful for their service to First Baptist Church

College

Rachel Ann Hamrick NC State University

Masters in Accounting

Caroline Forbes Belk

UNC-Chapel Hill Bachelor in Computer Science

Jack Davis

UNC-Chapel Hill BA Politcal Science BA.Ed. in Human Development & Family Studies Minor in Poetry

Ashley Phillips

Campbell University BA in Health & Physical Education

SUNDAYS IN JUNE

June 2nd - Randy Hall June 9th - Tommy Wilson June 16th - Randy Hall June 23rd - Tommy Wilson June 30th - Ray Nance Howell

THANK YOU!

Thank you to all who took part in our Church Clean-up. Many items were tossed, giving our church some much needed space. We look forward to doing it again! PASSPORT KIDS!
JUNE 30TH - JULY 4TH

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL JUNE 24TH - 27TH

GOD'S BIG PRECIOUS FAMILY

It's Vacation Bible School time! VBS is June 24th-27th from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon. This year's theme is God's Big Precious Family. Our daily themes will center around our place is God's world and how we can become a part of God's Big Precious Family. Monday's theme is GOD. God created the world and gave us a special place of honor and responsibility. Tuesday's theme is BIG. God is a Big God who works in mighty ways. Wednesday's theme is PRECIOUS. Every person is special and is precious in God's sight. And we conclude the week on Thursday with FAMILY. God's Family is open to everyone, even me! We can become a part of God's Big Precious Family by believing in Jesus. Come join us for a fun and exciting week. Registration forms will be available in the church office or your child's SS class. Invite a friend to join us too!

FEEDING THE HOMELESS AT GRACE EPISCOPAL

It's time, once again, to sign up to help First Baptist feed the area homeless at Grace Episcopal Church in the month of July. There is a signup sheet located in the church office or contact Jim Skotthy through email or the church office.

MEMORIALS

GENERAL FUND: Hope Kennon by Betty Sink; Virginia Sink's 100th Birthday by Kelly Sink

MUSIC MINISTRY: William McNair, Lois Perryman, Lamar Clark, Langden Garrett, Joyce Houser, Kathryn Frye,

Evelyn Kepley, Don Lanning, Sara Lineberger, Rod Penry, Sarah Vick and Rebecca Moser by Ken & Debbie Auman

VAN FUND: **Rod Penry and Dot Walser** by Fred McIntyre

BUDGET UPDATE

As of April

Budget Received: \$55,293.25

Expenses: \$ 42,320.59

Surplus: \$12,972.66

Year to Date

2019 Projected Budget:

\$718,355.00

Budget Received: \$ 189,490.69

Expenses: \$ 190,682.20

Deficit: \$ 1,191.51

These numbers reflect the budget as it stood at the end of April. The current deficit number is published each week in the bulletin. There will be a catch up Sunday on June 9. Our giving has improved. Let's try to wipe out our deficit!!

HONORARIUMS

GENERAL FUND: Honor of Bob Tate's 90th Birthday by Betty Sink



Friday
June
14th

NOMINATING COMMITTEE

Our Church has been amazing by volunteering to fill positions to complete the Nominating Report this year. However, we can still use some volunteers for the following committees; Faith Factory, Ushers, Audio Visual, Youth Leadership, Wednesday Night Servers, Youth and Children SS teacher and Extended Sessions (during Church service). If you would like to be part of one or more of these committees please contact one of the Nominating Committee members; Debbie Auman, Molly Bailey, Greg Briggs, Ginny Flippin, Courtney Foster, Monette Frye, Beverly Fulbright, Margaret Ann Maddox, Jordan McCarthy, Sidney Minner, Adrianna Ortiz, or Kelly Sink.

MEN IN THE KITCHEN: A FUNDRAISING EVENT TO BENEFIT DAVIDSON PRISION MINISTRY

Please join us for an evening of fun, food, and fellowship to celebrate Davidson Prison Ministry's 34th year of providing Chaplaincy, resources, and encouragement to the inmates and staff and Davidson Correctional Center. This event will be in our fellowship hall Thursday, June 6, 2019 from 6:30 – 8:30 PM. Special Music provided by The Byrd's, a local gospel group from Coggins Memorial Baptist Church. Members are brothers, Jack and Jerry Byrd, Margaret Byrd, and Doug Powers. Our "celebrity chefs" will be serving their signature dishes. To entice some healthy competition, a people's choice award will be presented to the winning chef. Our signature chefs are: Ronnie Beverly, Frank Callicutt, Ken Davis, Olen Easter, Rick Monk and Mike Price. Your support will allow this ministry to continue to provide Chaplaincy and support to the inmates and staff at Davidson Correctional Facility.

Event Tickets \$50 Each

Celebrity Chef Votes \$1 Each

Contact Newell Davis - 336-239-2723; 336-248-5831; davishc@triad.rr.com

EXTENDED SESSION		
DATE	BED BABIES	2-4 YEAR OLDS
JUNE 2nd	M/M Richard Baxley(336) 243-1856	M/M Dale Lambeth (336)692-2039
JUNE 9th	Donna Routh (336) 249-2350 Wendy Walker (336) 236-6301	Wendy Skotthy (336) 224-0035 Alyson Honeycutt (704) 433-0656 Grace Upton"
JUNE 16th	Margaret Ann Maddox (336) 250-8527 Anna Raye Tate (336) 472-8269	M/M Cory Kehl (803) 606-9526
JUNE 23rd	M/M Nathan Houser (336) 956-6148	M/M Bryan Lingerfelt (336) 853-5388
JUNE 30th	M/M Dale Frank (336) 859-5976	M/M Zak Young (336) 746-4451
JULY 7th	Jen Fuller Allen (336) 250-0714 Brooke Williams(336) 956-1821	Tina Wall Sue Wikstrom

A NOTE FROM RANDY

Dear FBC Family,

On Sunday, June 2 we will recognize the High School Graduates for 2019. It is an important time for them and their families. It is also an important time for this congregation that has nurtured them spiritually. Like their biological families, their church family has done its best to instill in them the values of Christian faith. We congratulate them and send them off into the world of academia and vocation with our warmest and hope-filled blessings. My message this Sunday will be directed to them but meant for us all - "Lessons from Above and Below."

I shall be moving on, also. My last Sunday will be June 16. This calling to be part-time interim associate has been fulfilling and joyful. I thank you for the opportunity. It has also been sad but important to be with the Lineberger, Vick, and Kennon families who have said their last farewell to loved ones. Such is life, isn't it? Joy and sorrow, challenge and relief, concern and comfort.

June 16, however, will not mark a last farewell for you and me. I'll be working the last week following that Sunday. And then Jane and I will be seeing you around town and when we visit FBC. I thank you for your warm and gracious support. The staff members have been helpful and patient. I am indebted to Ray for asking me to help in his absence. Tommy and Ray Nance have made the pulpit ministry go smoothly.

I look forward to being with you on Sunday. Until then, I am,

Yours in Christ - Randy

FATHER'S BAY

SUNDAY, JUNE 16TH

CONTACT RANDY

We are grateful to Randy Hall who has agreed to be our interim Associate Minister during Ray's absence. If you need any ministerial guidance or help, please contact Randy. His cell phone is 336-250-2402. His emails are randy@fbclex.org or jrhall164@gmail.com.

CONTACT US!

Office Hours

Monday – Thursday 8:30 a.m to 5 p.m. Friday 8:30 a.m. to 1 p.m.

Phone: 336-245-1261 Website: fbclex.org Email: fbclexington@fbclex.org

Ray Howell - Senior Minister - ray@fbclex.org, (336) 239-4828 or (336) 245-1261 Ext. 104

Randy Hall - Interim Associate Minister - randy@fbclex.org or irhall164@gmail.com (336) 250-2402 Ext 100

Jim Skotthy – Business Administrator – iskotthy@fbclex.org, (336) 250-0302 or (336) 245-1261 Ext. 101

Wes Richardson - Minister of Music - wes@fbclex.org, (336) 970-3983 or (336) 245-1261 Ext. 105

Laura Adams - MBCC Director -laura@fbclex.org, (336) 245-1261 Ext. 108

Sherri Salinas – Financial Assistant – sherri@fbclex.org or fbclexington@fbclex.org. (336) 245-1261 Ext. 103

Joyce Howell (Church Bulletins): joycedhowell47@gmail.com, (336) 245-1261 (Information

<u>Deadline</u> is 12 noon Wednesdays)

Beryl Phillips (Newsletter): bhphillips1960@gmail.com, (336) 245-1261

(Information Deadline is the 23rd of each month)



Published monthly by
First Baptist Church
Post Office Box 436
Lexington, North Carolina 27293

Steeple Talk (USPS 763-910)